Dodge County Alliance for Healthy Soil Healthy Water
Aug 2, 2021 Minutes
					     Charlie H/Nancy K Farm

Participants:Josh Bendorf, Bill Boettge, Robert Bird, Colleen Crane, Jeff Gaska, Dale Gasser, Charlie Hammer, Nancy K, Liz Orsay, Dale Macheel, Tim Meekma, Charlie Nelson, Tony Peirick, Bill Stangel, Addie from RRC

No comments or corrections to the July, 2021 minutes.

Review of events this past month and upcoming events

Dodge County Fair, HSHW Farm Group exhibit
· They are looking for volunteers to help with coverage. The goal is to have a lake person and a farmer at the booth together. Bill B. will work on passes w/Fair personnel. Tony will have cover crop flats.  Bill B. will do native plants. Liz will check on DNR native plants poster. 

Other upcoming events
· HSHW farmer led group is working on August 26 field day on Dennis Oxner farm. Cover Crop 2021: The Good, The Bad & The Ugly and Why It’s Still Good. Dan Smith from UW-Ext. is the AM speaker. After lunch, there will be equipment geared to Farmers. 
· The Cover Crop Showcase in the Fall will take place at Hoekstra’s and also a Sinissippi area location, showing both sides of Dodge County.
 
Committee Reports
Marketing, Communication and Membership
· Video update: Continuing to work with Doug Condon on the videos. 
· Rick Clar videos are now on the Alliance You Tube channel and the Farmers’ Group You Tube channel. Michelle has been blasting out each of the six videos and they have had an encouraging open rate of XM.
· Newsletter: Next newsletter will be sent out the end of September. Articles can be submitted to Michelle or Colleen by Sept. 15. The newsletter is currently being emailed to 274 contacts.

Projects & Programs
· Sand County sites have sensors established. Collected data will be used to place soil moisture and temperature probes for real-time observation and data collection. The focus of the study is to find out if any of the current soil health indicators correlate with the installed soil moisture/temperature probes. 
· SARE Grant 3 year project has been accepted. Replicated trials. Farmer tweaks cover crop systems to improve the economics.
· Charlie Hammer/Nancy K willing to help with a nitrate project.
· DATCP window now open. This year it will be a pay for performance model. Hope to tap more opportunities and possibly work thru Beaver Dam utilities.

Sponsorship Solicitation Committee
· The Letter of Understanding will be on the agenda for the Aug HSHW BOD meeting. 

Reports from organizations, agencies and groups
· HSHW Farmers: Tony-Kiss the Ground II will be focusing on farmer led groups. A new model may provide dollars for farmer led groups vs. traditional farm programs. The Economist publication, London, has interviewed Tony. They will be filming at the Mississippi headwaters. Liz Orsay commented that the Mississippi River is critical to the Gulf.
· Rock River Coalition: Addie reported on the new AIS program and shared a survey form. RRC will provide stream monitoring training.
· Pheasants Forever:  Tally Hamilton has taken a new position. Josh Bendorf - Precision Ag in Dodge and Iowa Counties. The DATCP watershed grants want precision ag.  Josh will be communicating w/John Bohonik.
· FLIPARD: Tony will be the speaker at FLILPARD’s annual meeting. The Lake Mgt grant work has uncovered 66 additional farmers thanks to the Sand County Foundation model. Tracy is surveying proposed BMPs with this group.
· FLPO: Charlie Nelson-Two to three carp reduction night events will be held next spring. Addie attended an FLPO meeting to discuss stream monitoring. The Ash’s and Wayne Kok have received RRC stream monitoring training. Phosphorous, nitrates and E-Coli will be measured. FLPO/FLILPARD/Town of Fox Lake has written a letter to DNR Fisheries regarding the Northern problem. 
· BDLIA: Bill Boettge-5 year fish survey will take place this year. No further word from the DNR on carp management. This year there has been no algae blooms. The Aquatic survey is happening now and is being coordinated thru volunteers. Aug 28 is the Annual Meeting. Sept. 20 is the fundraiser.
·  BDLD: Bill Boettge-First annual meeting will be held on August 14, 2021. It will be educational and explain why a district is needed.
· Sinissippi: No report.
· DNR: Dale Gasser-Susan Graham’s position is in the process of being filled. The TRM applications from Dodge County did not score high enough
· LWC: Robert Bird-Numerous calls on cover crop program. Dodge County has 100,000 acres (1/3 of the County) in Farmland Preservation.  Not all towns are signed up for Farmland Preservation. Robert reiterated that the LWC office is available to HSHW.
· UW Ext: No report
· Other: Dale M. shared that the County has received Federal funding. Broadband and water quality dollars are available.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting will be in person on Sept 13, 1p. Location TBD since County Building is not yet open.
